JUAN ORLANDO HERNANDEZ

President of the National Congress of the Republic of Honduras

Tegucigalpa, Honduras

Dear Mr. President,

As an international organization committed to the development and well-being of all peoples, and in particular the Honduran people, we have been made aware of the great efforts undertaken by diverse social organizations in your country for the approval of a new Mining Law that guarantees the protection and enjoyment of all Human Rights, considers more and better controls over mining activity, and above all, respects the will of the Honduran people, especially as expressed by communities who directly suffer the impacts of mining activity.

We are well aware of the great pressures exercised by mining corporations, and the States where they are officially registered, on governments of countries such as Honduras. We know that there is pressure to approve laws that favor their investments, and that relegate the State's primary obligation – to watch out for the well-being of its people – to second place.

We recognize, with great sadness and concern, that the weakening of these legal statutes related to mining has resulted in environmental degradation, contamination of aqueducts, aggravated harm to human health, weakening of monitoring and control systems, and, among other effects, has left increased opportunity for the fomentation of corruption and influence peddling.

We respect the right of all States to use their natural resources for social development, prioritizing the protection of human beings and the environment, in concordance with the right of all people to enjoy a healthy environment.

Therefore, faced with the gravity of the consequences that mining activity produces in human beings and the environment, with special concern due to the levels of violence present in Honduras and the particular violence and criminalization suffered by human and environmental rights defenders in the country, and with the knowledge that the National Congress is about to pass a new Mining Law without reaching an agreement with Honduran citizens, we respectfully ask you to open the necessary spaces for dialogue before this law is approved, in order to avoid major and unnecessary social conflict like that which has taken place in other Latin American countries.

Considering the recent efforts realized by Honduran citizens to re-establish and improve democracy and rule of law in Honduras, we hope that you will make the decision to bring about inclusive dialogue for the development of a legal instrument that will contribute towards establishing trust on the part of the Honduran people in their government representatives.

Respectfully,

Your name/signature, organization (if appropriate), city, and country.

CC. Comisión Ordinaria de Minería.

CC. Jefes de Bancada de los Partidos Nacional, Liberal, Unificación  Democrática,     

        Innovación y Unidad Social Demócrata y Democracia Cristiana

CC. Coalición Nacionales de Redes Ambientales y sociales de Honduras

